MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, FEBRUARY 15, 2017

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from February 6, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. today at the Washington Street Courthouse Annex, 310 West Washington Street, Athens, AL.

Present: Stanley Hill, Steve Turner, Jason Black, and Ben Harrison. Absent: None. Mark Yarbrough, Chairman presided.

County Engineer Bryant Moss discussed removing the fuel tanks at the County Warehouse and presented a quote from GSE for \$10,000 to close out and a separate quote for \$3,500.00 if ground water is found within five feet below tanks to test the water.

Commissioner Stanley Hill said that if there are no objections, District 1 will start tearing down the covered shed at the Veteran's Museum. No one spoke in opposition. He also stated the Ragsdale Creek bridge will hopefully reopen the end of March 2017.

Items were discussed for the February 21, 2017 agenda.

Adjourned at 10:24 a.m.